
Newsletters

We produce a regular news update for GPs and all practice team members packed with hot topics and news for London's GPs and Practice Teams. 

Borough LMCs also keep constituents updated on the outcome of local negotiations and ongoing issues in their local area. 

All newsletters are available on this website either by using the 'search' function or  'newsletter box'.

We continue to review the style and content of our news updates and welcome any feedback that you have, positive or otherwise. Please feel free to

contact us at info@lmc.org.uk with your views.
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